BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON NOVEMBER 8TH 2007.
PRESENT Cllrs Hills, Overfield, Flockton, Lobley, Tatman, Gooch, Bradford and Stentiford. 
APOLOGIES.  Cllr Hoyland. 
RESIDENTS AND POLICE  FORUM  PCSO Louise Lodge and PC Lae reported on 4 “reportable” crimes during the last month. The most serious involved the theft of 15 Yorkshire stone slabs from banking on Woodacre Lane overnight on 30 October. The Highways Authority have been alerted about the need to make safe the banking in the interests of children walking to school.  The Police have visited Hetchell Woods but have found no anti social  activities on these occasions and can give only a limited amount of time to patrolling  the area. They have contacted YWT and Bramham Estate about their responsibility for providing wardens but have been advised that funds are insufficient to provide this service.  LCC Parks Watch service has also been contacted but it also has very limited resources. 

         The recommended telephone number to ring for urgent (but not emergency) action is 
          0845 60 60 60 as this is manned 24 hours per day.                        
The Police were also made aware of the increasing amount of graffiti in the Keswick Lane/Congreve area. The Chairman had contacted LCC about removing it. 
6108   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 11th OCTOBER   2007 These were approved
6109   MATTERS ARISING 
1. Conditions in Hetchell Woods  Cllr Bradford reported that there was no decrease in the level of vandalism. He had e mailed YWT with this information but was concerned that the e mail had been returned  undelivered. The Clerk promised to investigate. 
2. Youth Provision. Cllr Flockton reported that she had spoken to Hilary Barnett about monies due to the Council from the former youth club and had been assured that a cheque would shortly be forwarded. When received,  it was agreed that this should be placed in the playground account. Any request from East Keswick PC for financial help towards the costs of the new youth club would be considered by Bardsey PC. 
5. Extension of 30mph limit on Blackmoor Lane.- The Principal Engineer of Traffic Management had replied to the PC’s letter ,  and after consultation with Cllr Shelbrooke and a local resident, had arranged for counters to be placed on Blackmoor and Church Lanes to check the speed of traffic. However, the power to alter speed limits is done in partnership with the Police who need to be assured of their ability to enforce a particular limit.
6. Planting of Hedge outside Fence on A58  Prices from Johnsons of Whixley and East Keswick Plant Centre are to be compared and a decision taken on ordering . The Chairman hopes to arrange for Mick Curran to dig the trench on 29 or 30 Nov. and Cllr Flockton hopes to have the support of Groundwork Leeds and any volunteers from Bardsey in planting the hedge on 30 Nov. at 10am.
7. Parish Council Noticeboards. Cllr Bradford volunteered to repair the noticeboard on the Congreve Estate. 
8 Action to prevent flooding problems in the future.- The Chairman reported on the  meeting attended at Collingham on Oct. 29 which had been well attended but had produced no real solutions. It had been emphasised that riparian owners are responsible for maintaining the flow of water on their sides of the becks. The matter is to be discussed again at the next forum meeting at Linton VH. 
9. Bardsey Parish Council Web Site-  Cllr Gooch had obtained a quotation from Xentica  Web Team for redesigning the existing website and on going development at a cost of £8000 plus VAT p.a. He has promised to obtain a further quotation. He and Cllr Overfield paid another visit to Deep Blue Digital . They have quoted £1000 for the initial setting up and £300 pa for on going costs. It is hoped to provide a computer at the next meeting to demonstrate designs for the new website.                                                                                                                                                            10 Possibility of Bus Shelter at Bank Top .A letter had been received from Antler Homes stating that the requirement for a shelter was not part of the planning approval and should perhaps be pursued by the PC. If successful, Antler Homes might make a token gesture to help with the construction. Clare Davies from Metro , who had also been consulted, wrote that it was too late for the firm to do anything, but there might be some delegated fund money which would have to be matched. It was agreed that the Clerk would check with Metro and Cllr Tatman with Planning, on the need to obtain planning permission for a shelter in this location. The Council’s preference was for a stone shelter with lighting, behind the bus stop on Antler Homes land(currently a flower bed).
11. Kisdorf Reunion/Bardsey Fest 2008.- The Chairman reported  on the meeting held on Oct. 30 which had been well attended by Bardsey residents. East Keswick PC had asked the Fest Committee to consider holding a joint gala/fest in 2008. Although opinions were divided   about this, it was finally agreed to include East Keswick, who would be welcome to send representative(s) to the next meeting on November 13. It was agreed that there should be an Anglo-German theme and suggested dates were August 1-3, August 22-25, and October 24-27. The Chairman had subsequently spoken with Janet Thornton of East Keswick who had suggested a modified scheme with East Keswick, possibly offering up to 3 activities, but leaders of EK societies would have first to be consulted. 
12. Trees overhanging Bowling Club. Cllr Gooch reported that he had met Mr Lapish, who considered that no attention to the 2 big trees was required, but much of the undergrowth did need removing. Cllr Gooch offered to do the bulk of this work himself with a few volunteers. 
13. Request for grit bin on Bingley Bank A reply had been received from the Operations Manager, Highways, stating that there is already a bin outside No 7. All bins have been replenished for the coming winter months . There are no plans to install additional bins. Mr Simon Render ,who raised the matter,  is to be informed.                                                                                                                                                                        
6110   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 2007
1 .Park Field  Cllr Overfield reported that there had been some graffiti but this had been removed. 
2 .Willan’s Wood and other tree work At the request of the Chairman, the Clerk had asked Mr Dyson, solicitor, to approach the Land Registry to try to ascertain ownership of the 2 boundaries for which the PC was not responsible. It was agreed to ask Andrew Ward to remove the dead tree overhanging the A58. 
A reminder is to be sent to the owners of the fields on Tithe Barn Lane to remove dead tree branches on their land ,noted by Michael Hill. 
6111   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-
(a) P/07/06390/FU/HE – Gillbeck, Keswick Lane – Exts.  
(b) P/0 7/06488/FU/HE – 14 First Ave, - Ext. 
© P/07/06304/FU/HE –Hillsborough, Keswick Lane – Exts.   

(d) P/07/05245/FU/HE – Tree Tops, 39 Church Lane – Shed for disability equipment. 
(e) P/07/06013/FU/HE – Overdale, 52 Blackmoor Lane – Exts. 
(f) P/07/06228/ FU/HE – Bingley Cottage, 41 Church Lane – Ext. & Cons. 

(g) P/07/06183/FU/HE – Fairholme, Margaret Ave – Exts. 

(h) P/7/06557 / FU/HE – 11 Wayside Crescent – Ext. 

(i) P/07/06338/FU/HE – 11 Wayside Crescent – Ext.
(j) P/07/06701/FU/HE – 6 Tithe Barn Lane – Ext.  
In a discussion of App (a) Cllr Gooch declared a personal and prejudicial interest and left the room whilst the item was discussed. It was agreed not to object to the application but to comment on the large extension on the flood plain ,increasing the footprint of the property by 37%.
Council had no objection to any of the other applications. 

2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) P/07/04269/FU – Edward Davies Trust – 3 Bed. Dwelling to site of Former Bungalow , Scarsdale Ridge. 
(b) P/07/05539/FU – 1 Bracken Park – Ext. 

(c) P/07/05553/FU –  Shey – Highlands, Wetherby Road – Ext. 

(d) P/07/05326/FU – Child – Rigton Carr Farm, Wike Lane – New vehicular access. 

(e) P/07/05663/ FU – Hooton – Amendment to previous condition – windows in side elevation.
3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-
(a) 07/05430/FU – Cockram – Demolition of existing house and replacement with 5 bed. house. 
4. WITHDRAWALS BY LCC:- 

(a) P/07/05112 – Powell – 56 Blackmoor Lane – Exts. 
5. Notice of Appeal re Refusal of App./ N/4720/A/07/2055554/NWF- Moor Lodge Caravan Site, Blackmoor Lane- Change of use – stable block to bungalow. Noted. 
6. Notice of Appeal against Refusal of App /N/.4720/A/07/2057484/WF -  to erect dwelling – 4 Wayside Crescent. Noted. 
7. LDF – Core Strategy Documents. Noted. 
6112   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a) Bardsey Village Hall- ½ yearly payment                         £1500.00
(b) Bardsey Scouts – Grant                                                      100.00

(d) Bardsey Good Companions Grant                                      330.00
(e) Bardsey Parochial Church Council                                     450.00                                                               Newsletter and Churchyard Grant             
(f) Rospa – Playsafety Ltd – Playground Inspection                 124.55  
It was agreed to pay all the bills listed above.  
It was also agreed, that in place of a grant (usually £150) to the Yorkshire Wildlife Trust,  the Council should consult with the Trust about providing the cost of a sign(s) for Hetchell Woods prohibiting camping and anti social behaviour.                                                                     
2. Budget and Precept for 2008-9.The Clerk discussed the draft budget she had prepared but as there were a number of large items of expenditure under discussion by the PC for which the costs were currently uncertain, it was agreed to establish more definite costs and to finalise the budget at the December meeting. It was proposed Cllr Overfield, seconded Cllr Bradford, and agreed unanimously  to precept for £25,200 for 2008-9.
3. Letter from Susan Hartley requesting donation for Bardsey Scouts.  Council agreed to this request. 
4. Receipt of Mice money grant for £500 for planting hedge on A 58. The Clerk had been notified that this had been paid into the PC Bank Account. 
6113   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1.Standards Board Annual Audit and Reminder to Cllrs of changes to Register of Interests. The Clerk reported on this new measure which she is required to complete and reminded Cllrs to report any changes in their register of interests and any gifts received over £25 in value.  
2. The Power of Wellbeing. The Clerk directed Cllrs ’attention to an article in Local Council Review ,being circulated. 
3. Harewood & Wetherby Parish & town Council Forum – Agenda for meeting at Linton Village Hall on 15th November and Minutes of meeting held on 13th September. The Chairman hopes to attend. 
4. E mail from Clare Davies re 923 Utopia Coach Service – Otley to Wetherby This reported that the 923 coach service had been runner up in the Countryside category at the UK Bus Awards ceremony in London that day. 
6114   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA
1. Trees requiring  reinstatement  It was agreed to write to Bramham Estate asking them to reinstate 2 trees , one which had fallen and the other likely to fall , near the junction of Holme Farm Lane and Bramham Lane. 

2. Sports Clubhouse Extension Cllr Overfield reported that the Sports Club was hoping to extend its facilities and was required by the terms of the lease to keep the Council informed of such matters. It was agreed to circulate the plans between meetings and to discuss at the December meeting. 
3. E mail from Steve Parry, Highways.  Cllr Lobley reported that, after much lobbying, she had received news that funding for footpaths on the A 58 has been agreed and work will commence in January/February. 
Signed:

Date: 
BPC Nov. Mins. 
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